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Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement

To whom it may concern,

I am writing this to voice my concerns about the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement currently under negotiation.

I am troubled by the secrecy surrounding the negotiations. How can a mature democracy be conducted when the people are denied information about what our government is agreeing to on our behalf? Who is to suffer from an openly conducted negotiation? Surely only those with something to hide, either from those they claim to negotiate with in good faith, or from the people they claim to represent and govern in their interests.

I am particularly concerned about the proposed investor-state dispute settlement mechanism. I believe that this gives unaccountable corporations and their narrow interests too much power over democratic governments and their right to legislate on behalf of and in the interests of ordinary people. Corporations operate purely under the aegis of governments and must remain subordinate to them, as the manifestation of the will of the people. I fear that corporations, particularly large multinational ones, hold all the power, with spineless (or worse, complicit) governments in their thrall. Who is to stand up for ordinary people, and against rampant corporate greed and economic plundering?

There are several examples of where these provisions have been used successfully by companies to sue governments over legislation made in the public interest. These include a company receiving compensation after a waste dump was not approved in Guadalcazar, Mexico; the German government paying a power company after enforcing water quality standards (now also suing for compensation after the government's decision to phase out nuclear power; and even Philip Morris seeking to sue the Australian government over 'losses' incurred by plain packaging laws. These examples all include a government using their democratic power to act in the interests of their constituencies, only to be usurped by companies that feel they have the right to untrammeled earning power. This cannot be allowed to happen in Australia. 

I urge the government to be open with the public about their intentions with the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement, and to ensure that our democratic rights to legislate in our own country are not given away to foreign corporations.

Yours faithfully,

Nathan Holyoak

